Prepared on:

Duluth--- The first Institute in Discussion Leadership to be held at UMD has been set for Nov. 5-6.

The institute is designed for professional and lay people-church and PTA leaders, social workers, recreational leaders and educators ---who work with small discussion groups.

Four such institutes at the University's Minneapolis campus have proved extremely popular, according to officials of the General Extension Division, sponsor of the sessions.

The two days of discussion and practice sessions will be concerned with such factors as: different types of people who present problems, how leadership emerges and changes, barriers to communication, feedback, and the mechanics of group meetings.

All the UMD sessions will be held in Room 311 Education building and adjoining rooms.

Faculty members for the institute are: Dr. Armas Tamminen, head of psychology at UMD; Dr. Moy Gum, associate professor of psychology at UMD; Dr. Kenneth N. DeYoung, assistant professor psychology, UMD; Ronald Brown, instructor of speech, UMD; Gilford Remington, associate professor and manager of the Extension Division office in Duluth; Mary Dwelle, chairman, Parent and Family Life Education, Minnesota Congress of Parents and Teachers, Minneapolis; and Elizabeth Peterson, coordinator, Parent and Family Life Education, Minneapolis Extension division office.

The fee for the institute is \$10, not including the two luncheons. Application for registration with remittance should be mailed by Oct. 29 to Director, Center for Continuation Study, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, Minn. 55455.